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March 25, 2024

Ms. Marie Prezioso
Executive Director
WV Water Development Authority
1009 Bullitt Street
Charleston, WV 25301

Re: Recommendation for Economic Enhancement Grant (EEG) Funding for WVU Research Corporation

Dear Ms. Prezioso,

On behalf of the West Virginia Department of Tourism, I am writing to recommend Economic
Enhancement Grant (EEG) funding for the West Virginia University Research Corporation’s request to
support the Historic Martinsburg Market House Redevelopment project.

The West Virginia University Research Corporation Historic proposes to use $1.6 million in EEG funds to
extensively redevelop the historic Market House, with the end goal of housing the Ascend WV’s planned
4,600 square-foot coworking space. At the same time, WVU Research Corporation, the City of
Martinsburg, and Wishneff Group will also invest $3.86 million in the project to cover Ascend participant
stipends, the program’s operating expenses, and additional building improvements for the Market House,
updating the remaining portion of the Market House into a modern retail space.

This project will spur economic development in the region by supporting the Ascend program’s highly
successful model for attracting and retaining remote workers. Since its launch in April 2021, the Ascend
WV program has garnered more than 42,500 applications, received international attention and begun
creating significant economic impacts in the state. According to WVU’s Bureau of Business and Economic
Research, the Ascend WV program in the Eastern Panhandle area is projected to create $100.5 million in
economic impact with an added 302 jobs created through direct spending. Adding to the program's impact
– the average individual salary of Ascend WV's members is over $104,000, each member represents a
household of 1.9 new residents (on average), and creates one additional job through spending. Over the
first two years of the program, the retention rate for participants was over 96%. The Ascend WV
coworking spaces serve as not only a home base for the program but also as informal business
incubators. By connecting the program members, the coworking spaces are a hotbed for business
development, community-impact projects and connection. Investing in this state-of-the-art coworking
space will further ensure the program’s success and impact in the Eastern Panhandle.

I appreciate your consideration of this request. Should you have any questions, please contact me at
304-558-2200 or email: Chelsea.A.Ruby@wv.gov.

Sincerely

Chelsea A. Ruby
Cabinet Secretary
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March 25, 2024

Ms. Marie Prezioso
Executive Director
WV Water Development Authority
1009 Bullitt Street
Charleston, WV 25301

Re: Recommendation for Economic Enhancement Grant (EEG) Funding for City of Nitro

Dear Ms. Prezioso,

On behalf of the West Virginia Department of Tourism, I am writing to recommend Economic
Enhancement Grant (EEG) funding for the City of Nitro’s $1.15 million request.

The City of Nitro proposes to use the EEG funds to complete the final stages of construction of their
multi-million dollar athletic complex, specifically to support the addition of an innovative dome structure
over the newly constructed pickleball courts. This dome will allow for all-weather access to the courts and
will enable the City of Nitro to book tournaments at the facility, ensuring that the games can go on, rain or
shine. This further positions the city to attract larger tournaments.

The City of Nitro has invested heavily in the project to-date, using a municipal sales tax bond to fund
some aspects and also securing a Land Water Conservation Fund grant, in addition to the City’s own
contributions. When all is completed, these non-EEG investments will total over $8 million.

The area is certainly poised for continued growth in tourism, with traveler spending in the Metro Valley
region topping $984.8 last year and supporting 11,392 jobs. This represents a growth rate of 7% for
traveler spending, up from $812.6 million in 2021. The new recreational infrastructure proposed in this
funding request will contribute to the region’s landscape of visitor amenities and its projected continued
growth in tourism.

I appreciate your consideration of this request. Should you have any questions, please contact me at
304-558-2200 or email: Chelsea.A.Ruby@wv.gov.

Sincerely

Chelsea A. Ruby
Cabinet Secretary


















































